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June 21, 2016

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager to execute a sixth amendment to Contract No. 31919
with AECOM Technical Services, Inc., of Orange, CA, for as-needed engineering
design services, to make any amendments necessary to the scope of work; extend
the term for a two-year renewal period ending on December 30, 2018; and, increase
the contract amount by $1 ,000,000, for a revised total contract amount not to exceed
$4,850,000. (Citywide)

DISCUSSION

The City of Long Beach (City) has historically used outside professional firms, on an as-
needed basis, to provide engineering and design services in support of various projects.

On August 17, 2010, the City Council authorized an as-needed contract with AECOM
Technical Services, Inc., in an amount totaling $2,500,000. On April 23, 2013, the City
Countil approved an amendment to extend the contract term to December 30, 2014 and
increase the contract amount to $3,350,000. On December 16, 2014, the City Council
approved an amendment to extend the contract term to December 30, 2015 and increase
the contract amount to $3,850,000. On December 15, 2015, the City Council approved an
amendment to extend the contract term to December 30, 2016.

City Council approval is requested to increase the contract authority by $1,000,000, for a
revised total contract amount not to exceed $4,850,000, and extend the contract term by
two years to December 30, 2018. Approval of this request will ensure that the City
continues to utilize AECOM for as-needed engineering services for capital projects
currently underway, which include the EI Dorado Duck Pond Restoration Project, Greenbelt
Improvements, Leeway Sailing Center, and Rainbow Lagoon Improvements.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Robin Zur Schmiede on May 24, 2016
and by Revenue Management Officer Julissa Jose-Murray on June 3, 2016.
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action is requested on June 21, 2016, to allow for continuous delivery of
current capital improvement projects.

The requested action increases contract authority by $1,000,000, for a revised total
contract amount not to exceed $4,850,000. No appropriation increase is requested at this
time. Any work not currently budgeted will only proceed after appropriation is approved by
the City Council. There is no local job impact associated with this recommendation.

SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.
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CRAIG A. BECK
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

APPROVED:

RICKH. WEST
ITYMANAGER
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